Please see NEW GLENVIEW GARBAGE RULES (inside)

Village of

LENVIEW MO

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

Willard C. Anker Edward J. Blake John D. Crawford Charles A. Goetz Edward K. Patten Thomas E. Smith

Paul H. Thomas

VILLAGE PRESIDENT:

#48

VILLAGE CLERK: Marguerite W. Center

MARCH 1972

Glenview's Fifth Annual

VILLAGE MANAGER:

Robert H. vanDeusen

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Mimi Char

## AWARDS NIGHT IS HELD

Glenview's Fifth Annual Awards Night was held on Thursday, February 10. The event included a social hour, dinner, and an interesting program centered around "the lively arts."

The Public Service Award was made to City Carrier James J. Peters of the Glenview Post Office, who risked personal injury last April to carry burning materials from a residence on his mail route, preventing a fire that would have caused extensive damage and possible injury or death to the residents of the house. (U.S. Postmaster General Winton M. Blount wrote a letter of commendation to Mr. Peters last summer.)



James J. Peters (right) accepts the Public Service Award from Glenview Village President Paul H. Thomas



Captain Robert L. Pfiester (right) accepts the Public Safety Award from President Paul H. Thom-



Rev. Calvin W. Robinson (left) accepts the Glenview Citizen of 1971 Award from President Paul H. Thomas

The Public Safety Award was made to Captain Robert L. Pfiester, who has recently completed 25 years of service with the Glenview Police Department — years distinguished by several unique and praiseworthy accomplishments by Captain Pfiester.

The Glenview Citizen of 1971 Award was made to the Reverend Calvin W. Robinson, pastor of the Glenview United Methodist Church, 721 Harlem Avenue, for outstanding service to the community at large, including the establishment of a school and day-care center for pre-kindergarteners of all faiths, from any family in the community needing such a service.

Heartiest congratulations to these three exemplary Glenview citizens!

#### NEW APPOINTMENTS MADE

Richard Nash of 2617 Glenview Road, a member of the Appearance Commission, has been appointed Chairman of the Commission, to succeed D. Coder Taylor, who has resigned.

Sherwin J. Braun of 1221 Brook Lane, an architect, has been appointed to the Appearance Commission for a term expiring May 31, 1974.

John F. White of 2501 Central, an executive of Kraftco Corporation's Research and Development Division, has been appointed a member of the Plan Commission, succeeding <a href="Earl Swansen">Earl Swansen</a>, who has resigned. The term expires July 31, 1973.

\* \*

# News from the GLENVIEW RECYCLING CENTER

The Center asks that you correct the illustrated sheet you were asked to save from the December Newsletter: the Center DOES accept tabs from pop-top cans. But please remove them from the cans before deposit in the bin. (Incidentally, the tabs are made of aluminum.)

It will help the Center if you will separate steel and bi-metals from aluminum materials (foil, TV trays and some cans. Please bag them separately before depositing them in the metals bin, and flatten the cans.

You are also reminded that there are 3 categories into which paper material must be separated: 1) newspapers 2) junk mail, magazines and ordinary cardboard boxes 3) corrugated material and brown bags. Each batch must be tied securely before deposit, as the wind would otherwise blow paper materials, contributing to litter.

Center Manager Alice Reiss needs volunteers of all ages to help with the Center's important work. If you are willing to help, please call her at 446-6113.

\* \* \*

#### CHANGE IN WASTE DISPOSAL PROCEDURE for some in Willows area

As of April 1, residents of the newly annexed Willows area will follow the Waste Collection regulations outlined on the following two pages. The refuse service (Riteway Disposal Company) will collect household waste from the service door of the residence rather than from the parkway. Yard debris will be collected at the curb. Village regulations permit a maximum charge of \$5 per month for two collections per week from the service door.

\* \* \*

#### DUTCH ELM DISEASE

The Glenview Public Works Department alerts owners of elm trees to call a private tree service now and make an appointment to have the trees sprayed for prevention of Dutch Elm Disease. The Department will begin spraying Village-owned (parkway) elms as soon as the temperature is consistently above freezing and wind conditions are favorable.

### IMPORTANT . . . PLEASE DETACH AND SAVE FOR PERMANENT REFERENCE

#### WASTE COLLECTION IN GLENVIEW

The new Waste Disposal Ordinance was enacted by the Village Board of Trustees primarily to expand and more clearly delineate the regulatory powers of the Village in connection with the licensing of waste disposal companies.

The following is a brief up-to-date summary of the regulations in non-legal terms. If you have questions or would like to examine the Code in full, please inquire at the Village Hall.

For collection purposes, there are three categories of waste:

- Household Waste
- Yard Refuse
- Other Wastes

HOUSEHOLD WASTE, i.e., garbage or rubbish such as spoiled or waste household food, fruit or vegetable matter, papers, rags, tin cans, bottles and other household trash.

Containers: Must be leakproof, flyproof and rodentproof, and constructed of galvanized steel or other durable, non-corrodible, non-absorbent material, with close-fitting covers, each having a capacity of between 10 and 30 gallons.

Container Location for Collection: At accessible and serviceable outdoor location, at or above ground level and within the lot line, such as near the rear door, but not within any alley, street, parkway or walkway of the Village. (Garbage cans of the sunken type must be eliminated prior to January 1, 1976.)

Collection: Must be collected by licensed disposal firm at least once each week. Most residents have their household refuse collected twice each week.

YARD REFUSE, i.e., grass, leaves, light hedge clippings, and tree branches not more than four feet in length.

Containers and Bundles: Proper yard refuse containers are sealed impervious bags or any type of disposable bags or containers that do not exceed thirty (30) gallons. Light hedge clippings and tree branches not more than four feet in length must be placed in containers or tied in bundles not more than twenty-four (24) inches in diameter and not more than fifty (50) pounds in weight.

Collection: Yard refuse is collected on the regular collection days. Bags, bundles, and other <u>disposable</u> containers must be placed on the parkway in front of the premises no sooner than 7:00 PM the day before collection. Please note that only disposable containers are to be placed in the parkway.

OTHER WASTES, i.e., bulky wastes such as stoves, refrigerators, tree branches more than four feet in length, tree roots, and other large and bulky materials; special wastes such as paint, sludge, chemicals and hazardous materials; and construction and demolition wastes such as lumber and roofing.

Collection: Other Wastes require a special collection. Arrangements for a special collection can be made by contacting your licensed disposal firm directly.

<u>OPEN BURNING</u> of leaves, branches, trunks or roots of trees, bushes, shrubs, rubbish, waste, garbage, paper — in short, any combustible material whatever—is strictly prohibited in Glenview. In the open air, you may have a fire only for the non-commercial cooking of food in an outdoor fireplace or on a grill.

#### OTHER PROVISIONS

The waste disposal firms are required to immediately clean up any spillage caused by their actions. The firms shall not begin collecting waste before 6:00 AM (morning) nor continue past 6:00 PM (evening). Each firm is responsible for devising an equitable system so that no customer will miss more than two collections per year due to holidays. Each disposal truck operating within the Village limits must carry a copy of the "Rules of Collection" in the cab, and must display the firm's name and local telephone number on both sides of the truck.

#### COMPLAINTS

If you have complaints or questions about waste collection, contact your licensed waste disposal firm. (The ordinance requires each firm to maintain an answering service from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Monday through Friday.) If you do not receive a satisfactory response from your waste disposal firm, contact the Village Sanitarian at the Village Hall (724-1700).

# SINCE YOUR LAST REPORT THE GLENVIEW TRUSTEES . . .

- Annexed St. Philip Lutheran Church property at Pfingsten and Lake, and the Willow park-school site, 15 acres at 2600 Greenwood, north of Willowbrook School.
- Approved Willows North Unit 2 subdivision, subject to approval by the Plan Commission and execution of an agreement between the Park District and the developer, Miller Builders. Under terms of the agreement, the developer will donate two and a half acres for park purposes.

(PLEASE SAVE THE PRECEDING PAGES)

#### CLEAN UP - DON'T BURN UP!

GLENVIEW FIRE MARSHAL KENNETH WOOD says it's time to start thinking about a spring cleanup of your premises. Getting rid of the winter's accumulation of junk will make your home or place of business much safer (as well as much more attractive).

Bundle your old newspapers (please tie them securely in packages that are easy to handle) and take them to the Recycling Center. Throw away all debris that could start or feed a fire.

(Printed on recycled paper)

#### MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

WYKCH TOLS

Bulk Rate
U. S. POSTAGE
Glenview, III.
Permit No. 26



#### MICROWAVE OVEN TESTING

The Glenview Health Department is pleased to announce a new service: testing of microwave ovens. The Village Sanitarian has the necessary equipment, and will test the ovens for possible radiation leakage. Call him at the Village Hall for an appointment if you own and operate a microwave oven.

The U.S. Department of Health, Education and Welfare was authorized, in 1968, to promulgate a performance standard for microwave ovens, which standard became effective in 1970 and is applicable to ovens manufactured after October 6 of 1971.

Much microwave oven leakage has been traced to the failure of the user to observe certain necessary safety precautions.

The Glenview Health Department is anxious to know how many microwave ovens are currently in use in Glenview, and requests that owners call 724-1700, Extension 61.

#### FROZEN WATER LINES THIS WINTER?

Paneled walls, particularly in basements, sometimes have dead air space behind them, around water pipe areas. This can cause freezing of pipes. To correct the situation, get behind the paneling and insulate.